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August 24, 2018 
Town of Palm Beach 
Planning, Zoning, & Building Department 
Attention: Craig A. Hauschild, P.E. 
Ref: Emergency Generator/Road Closure 

 
 

NOTIFICATION TO SURROUNDING PROPERTIES OF AN  
AGENDA ITEM FOR A ROAD CLOSURE, 

COCOANUT ROW BETWEEN WORTH AVE AND PERUVIAN AVE. 
 

 
Notice is hereby provided to all property owners’ within 300' of the subject property listed below 
that an agenda item will be considered at the Town Council meeting on September 13, 2018, on 
or after 9:30 a.m. for road closure for the following described real property.  The meeting will be 
held IN THE TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS, 2ND FLOOR, TOWN HALL, 360 SOUTH 
COUNTY ROAD, PALM BEACH. 
 
Subject property address:  347 Worth Ave., Palm Beach, Florida, 33480 

Owner:   The Everglades Club 

    356 Worth Ave., Palm Beach FL, 33480 

    Scott Lese (General Manager) (561) 655-7810 

Buider:    Dosdourian Enterprises, Inc. 

    300 Prosperity Farms Road, Suite E, North Palm Beach, FL, 33408 

    Paul Reilly  (561)-719-6259 

     

Request approval of:   Dosdourian Enterprises Inc. respectfully request approval to close 

Cocoanut Row between Worth Avenue and Peruvian Avenue, 

Friday, September 28, 2018 from 8:00 AM to 7:00 PM. They shall 

require the above surface area to stage, assemble, and set up a 350 

ton crane provided and operated by Maxim Crane to install an 

emergency back-up generator. Alternate dates for this road closure 

will be Monday, October 1, 2018 and Tuesday, October, 2, 2018. 

 

For safety reasons, the road and sidewalks shall be closed. All 

occupants shall be evacuated from buildings adjacent to and directly 

below the cranes boom direction and overhead flight path of the 

generator. This controlled access area will be coordinated, executed 
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and enforced by Dosdourian Enterprises, Inc. with the full 

assistance of The Everglades Club Administration & Security and 

The Town of Palm Beach Police. 

 

All interested persons may appear and be heard at the Town Council meeting and may likewise 

submit written statements prior to and at said meeting. Written statements should be sent to The 

Town of Palm Beach, Planning, Zoning and Building Department (attn. Craig Hauschild) 

 
If you need further information relative to this project, please contact Craig Hauschild, Civil 
Engineer at 561-227-7042 or chauschild@townofpalmbeach.com  
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